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Issue 12 – 17th July 2020 

Weekly Wrap-Up Newsletter   

The weekly wrap- up newsletter is a platform for staff to be updated on the happenings in all PIUs 

and PMU on the progress of projects CAUSE implemented in various communities  but also a space of   

interaction between staff and management.  

 

Gizo town newly constructed footpath has been completed. Currently the con-

tractors are fixing up the drainage system to allow water to flow freely. Resi-

dents in Gizo praised and acknowledge the project for providing a safe walking 

environment along the main street. The footpath connected the Gizo market 

and the Gizo hospital.  

Gizo town footpath completed  

Two contractors had been awarded for the rehabilitation of feeder roads in Kola and Panatina wards in East Honia-

ra. The two contractors are Hemgro and APNS  companies. The two contractors signed their contract yesterday 

and work will start immediately. Permanent Secretary for Ministry of Infrastructure Development Mr. Stephen  

Masiola urge the contractors to honest with their work and to produce a satisfactory results.  

Alotaa footpath progress  

The Alotaa school footpath is almost reached the main road. As of yester-

day contractors slab the last section. They will now move on in connecting 

the classrooms  and the staff quarters.  

New contractors for Kola and Panatina roads maintenance  



Announcements 

1. Salvador Jiao contract has been extended to 31st October 2020. 

2. Crisanto Afable Jr will be replacing Salvador Jiao 

3. COVID 19 training for all ISDT trainers and CLOs  is set for 21st July 2020 

4. CIMS training for all ISDT trainers and CLOs,  will be on 22 –23 July  

5. Reminder to turn off switches and lights when leaving the office. 

Munda Market  in Progress 

Work on the Munda market is progressing well, currently the contractors are 

assembling the roof truss while others are working on other tasks. As work are 

currently ongoing people of Munda start to praise the project for the good 

things ahead especially the new market and the boat jetty.  

Auki road rehabilitation  

The bumpy road of Kunu in Auki Malaita Province has been rehabilitated as 

part of the COVID upscaling in Auki. Residents in Auki now enjoying walking 

and driving in clean and smooth road.  

Honiara ISDT batch 32  

Today is the final day for batch 32 of ISDT training in Honiara. Participants 

who attended the training are very happy as they learnt new things but also 

help them with their community maps. The participants who represented vari-

ous communities in Honiara develop their community maps and will work with 

the project on their needs especially on access.  

Progress of Noro Market  

The upgrading of Noro market is about to complete. All concrete slabbing 

inside the market house has been completed. As of next week contractors 

will work on the ablution block followed by fencing. Market should be ready 

for use around September.  


